
 

 

 
 

 
INTERNAL MEMORANDUM 

 
TO:  File #20036 
 
FROM: Brandon Phillips  
 
RE:  DON Determination 
   
DATE:  March 4, 2020 
 
SITE:  Anderson Regional Class 3 Landfill – Permit #042651-1101 
  File Number:  20036 
  Contact:   Mr. Rob Wall (Waste Connections)    
  Anderson County  
 
Tonnage Determination 
   
On March 3, 2020, staff initiated a review to determine if the above referenced 
landfill is eligible to receive an increase to the permitted maximum yearly 
disposal rate. The site currently has a permitted tonnage of 438,000 tons per 
year.  According to the published FY2018 annual report, the Anderson Regional 
Class 3 Landfill disposed of 426,631 tons.  This satisfies the requirement that the 
facility must be operating within 20% of the permitted yearly disposal rate. Also, 
the permitted rate of 438,000 is less than 30% of the total Class 3 waste 
generated in the State. 
 
The current tonnage limit was established in September 1, 1999. Therefore, the 
FY2018 DON Data was evaluated against the FY2000 DON Data to determine 
the difference in Class 3 waste generated since the last tonnage increase. The 
total waste generated in FY2000 was 3,948,549 tons.  This figure was compared 
to the waste generated in FY2018, which was 4,962,620 tons. Therefore, the 
waste being generated within the State has increased by 1,014,071 tons since 
the fiscal year of the previous tonnage increase. 
 
In conclusion, the Anderson Regional Class 3 Landfill meets the requirements of 
Regulation 61-107.17, Section D.3.c.2 and is eligible to receive an increase of 
150,000 tons per year. Therefore, the new maximum yearly disposal rate will now 
be established at 588,000 tons per year. 
 
enc:  DON Tonnage Increase Worksheet – Class 3 Landfills 
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